

Wyoming Sportsman Group Meeting March 19, 2019

The Wyoming Sportsman Group regular meeting was called to order February 21, 2019 at 6:01 PM. Members present were Dave & Holly Tate, Matt James, Rob Severance, Art Allen, Glen Rupp, Art Allen, Erika Peckham, Kristen DaVanon, Lynne Gray, Eric Perez, Cj Fisk, Murphy Love, Mike Loutas, Ken Ford, Lance Walker, and Katie Ford.

Treasurer Report:

Ken makes a motion to accept treasurer report, Art seconded, all voted aye.

Old Business:

1. Cam-Plex updated final banquet layout.
2. Wyoming Game and Fish will bring bear trap, truck, and furs.
3. Kenda is singing the National Anthem

New Business:

Cam-Plex has told the group that we may not get our dates for next years banquet. February 1st was a date we were given. Ken made a motion to take Feb. 1st, Mike seconded, all voted aye.

Gillette Gun Club Advertisement- The group decided to spend \$60.00 on a ¼ ad in their catalog. We want to add our Family Fun Day to this as well.

Storage Unit: We need something bigger. Murphy talked about getting an entire building.

Banquet updates:

- 1) Ticket count= around 700
- 2) Games= Lynn is bringing 13, Matt is bringing 10-14 adults, Rob needs a list of games for cash boxes, Adding ten more guns to gun board and printing 160 more tickets, all voted aye.
- 3) Need to talk to Koehler about filling cooler with meat
- 4) Update list of all live auctions items
- 5) Contractors donated barrow
- 6) Teton Beverages & Pepsi is donating alcohol
- 7) Dave made a motion to buy a gold gun for Weatherby, Mike seconded, all voted aye
- 8) We will start set up at 5PM March 1st
- 9) March 2nd 8AM set up with Cam-Plex

Meeting was adjourned at 7:16PM

Next meeting is March 21, 2019 @ 6PM.

Wyoming Sportsman Group Meeting April 15, 2019

The Wyoming Sportsman Group regular meeting was called to order March 21, 2019 at 6:05 PM. Members present were Lance Walker, Katie Ford, Dave & Holly Tate, Matt James, Rob Severance, Matt Craig, Arthur Allen, Bob Dorman, Kristina Leslie, Jeff Rye, Bob Kothe, Ken Ford, Glen Rupp, Floyd Cape, Mike Loutas, Nick White.

Treasurer Report:

Rob deposited \$229,420.00 after writing checks for expenses we have a total balance of \$209,724.19. Matt motioned to accept treasurer report, Ken seconded, all voted ay.

New Business:

1. March 7, 2020 has been confirmed for both halls at Cam-Plex.
2. Changes for next year: Change layout of check in tables, move everything back, two screens for gun boards, don't need tables for committee to eat, laser tag instead of archery tag, Lynn said she'd have the 4-H group come up with games and would run them, better organization for games, logistics for beer mugs, stage needs to be moved back, move one column of tables and add a row instead.
3. Members up for Election: President Lance, Treasurer Rob, Board Members Matt & Murphy.
4. Lance Walker was voted President, Rob Treasurer, Board Members Holly Tate & Matthew Craig
5. By Laws- an amendment was made in 2016 but it was never changed in the actual By Laws. The amendment was about the Do & Fees- year membership is actually the price of the banquet ticket. The price will not be posted anywhere. Board of Directors: nominations will happen in March, voting in April. Vice President running the banquet can be removed. Lance will be sending out the changes to the By Laws and we will vote at the April meeting, while the changes will be made in May.
6. New Sub Committees for Family Day: Dave is serving as Chair, all voted aye. Members in the committee are Ken, Mike, Art, Holly, Glen, Steve, Matthew, and Matt.
7. Funding Requests: We really want people to come and talk to the group during our meetings. We have decided to vote for the funding requests the following month so we can talk candidly. Also asking each group for pictures and if a banner is needed. All voted Aye. Ken would like the group to come up with some type of idea that we would fund for WSG- just our group.
 - a) Backpack Program: Budgeting for next year/ asked Mike to get us an updated price on backpacks. Also looking for ideas to get our patches and logos on new backpacks
 - b) Vice President will keep numbers on= hats, backpacks, knives. Will send reports to us.
 - c) Nick White- Upton Gun Club= Upton has started a trap club through the high school. They need a trap machine. Kids are active from Upton, Sundance, Moorcroft, Hulett, and Lusk. There are about 6-7 teams right now. Asking for a funding request of \$2500. The group voted aye to support this project. We asked Nick to send us pictures through the season and let us know updates.
 - d) YHEC- Nick White= This is an extension of hunter safety. There are 8 events and 2 age categories. 50-60 kids participate and it is a Statewide event. Nick was asking for a funding request for \$1000.00 for prizes needed for the event. Dave made a motion to donate 12 backpacks with goodies inside to YHEC, Matt seconded, all voted aye.
 - e) Razor City Shooting Complex- Lance Walker wants to get a long range shooting range in Gillette. The land is around Cam-Plex, just east of the college rodeo arena. The starting project amount is \$30,000.00. We need to get approval from the college with livestock and buildings over there. This would be called the WSG Shooting Complex. Dave makes a motion to approve this project, Steve seconded, all voted aye.

Subcommittees Update:

Gun Board= no mix ups

Next year we need to talk more about WSG while they are eating.

Also give everyone a receipt for tax purposes.

Good of the Group: Traveling prize for the person who sells the most before banquet. The winners were Dave & Holly Tate of the adorable jackalope.

Next Meeting is April 18th @6PM.

Meeting adjourned at 7:39PM

Wyoming Sportsman Group Meeting April 30,2019

The Wyoming Sportsman Group regular meeting was called to order April 18, 2019 at 6:02 PM. Members present were Steve Fichter, Mike Loutas, Glen Rupp, Floyd Cape, Art Allen, Matt Craig, Ry Muzzarelli, Rob Severance, Matt James, Jessica Seder- YES House Foundation, Lance Walker, Ken Ford, and Katie Ford.

The approval of minutes: Mike made a motion to accept minutes as written, Steve seconded, all voted aye.

Treasurer Report:

Checks were written for the Gun Shed \$358.13, Gillette Gun Club \$200.00 for advertisement, Upton Shooting Sports for \$2500.00, Powder River Storage \$629.29, Lance for the booze barrel \$678.75, Sportsman Warehouse for backpacks \$13,600.00, Gillette Brewing \$1335.13, Sportsman Warehouse for \$2400.00 for knife sharpeners and vests, deposited \$1450.00, for a \$189,780.51. Matt made a motion to accept treasure report, Steve seconded, all voted aye.

Old Business:

1. Hats & backpacks= working on getting quotes for more hats. As for backpacks we have ordered 200 and they are paid for. Should be here by the next couple of weeks. Knife sharpeners and vests all ordered and paid for. We budgeted around \$15,000.00-\$20,000.00 for this program and the total for everything came in at \$16,000.00. Steve will be getting the group a final inventory when everything is shipped.
2. Storage unit= Talked to group about several different ideas for storage units. A) Pepsi 10x30 \$125.00 per month will offset \$750.00 of it with a table every year and shelves already in unit on 1 side b) Storage company 10x25 \$90.00 per month. Steve made a motion to use Pepsi, Ken seconded, all voted aye.

New Business:

- 1) Scholarship updates: Committee split up scholarships. The group felt there was a ton of great candidates. Ended up selected 15 out of 50 applicants for each to receive \$1000.00. There was 5 at CCHS, 9 at Thunder Basin, and 1 at Wright High School. Ken is presenting at CCHS, Matt at Thunder Basin, and Matt James at Wright High School.
- 2) By law Amendments: Proposed changes to by laws. Ken makes a motion to approve, Mike seconded, all voted aye.

Funding Requests:

There will be 6 funding requests next month. YMCA at their family day had people steal their kayaks. Their funding request was for \$3600.00, town of Ranchester finishing their dock project, need a total so we can get them a check. Lance needs to talk to Sheridan Pond project. June 13th is when Weatherby opens.

Jessica Seder from the YES House Foundation complimented us on our banquet. She wants to put together some type of event with her YES House kids. Katie had mentioned our family day to her but their kids are not allowed to be around weapons and guns. These 40-50 kids live at the YES House full time and are need of the right influences in their lives. She mentioned their raffle they are putting on for the Dancing with the Stars banquet. The group decided they would talk and try to come up with an idea to work with the YES House.

Family Day Sub Committee:

Holly left information on what's been put together so far for Family Day. We will raffle off 2 guns, one that were leftover from the Gold Table guns. Tickets are needing to be printed ASAP, \$10.00 a ticket with unlimited number printed. On the ticket there should be information about Family day and door prizes being drawn that day. One gun is a Gold Table gun the other is a Weatherby Vanguard. Working with Weatherby to get prize and find someone to underwrite this. Dave is working with Pluggin Along to cook. Floyd is giving \$500.00 for groceries for Pluggin Along, along with the use of their grill. Todd Koehler said he'd provide brats and hot dogs at cost. Mike is finding prices for 22 ammo, Matt is talking to Game and Fish, murphy boys would do a fly fishing demonstration again, Ken will talk to Calvin with Predatory board trappers, Lance is talked to Pepsi about soda and water donation, along with ice for troughs and drinks. Group decided to give away the gift certificates we had left over. Going to advertise on Facebook. Mike is working on finding a bunch of safety glasses, earplugs, and another other protection we need. By the May meeting the group will have a solid number of volunteers figured out.

Lance talked about the range- Complex land is out now. There are a couple other options in the works. The group talked about the different sections of land that are available. Lance will have more information next meeting.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:09PM
Next meeting is May 16, 2019 @ 6PM.

Wyoming Sportsman Group Meeting June 19, 2017

The Wyoming Sportsman Group regular meeting was called to order on May 16, 2019 at 6:02 PM. Members present were Lance Walker, Dave & Holly Tate, Matt James, Dan Alsup, Ry Muzzabell, Lyle Hartman, Glen Rupp, Floyd Cape, Mike Lotus, Jeff Rye, Nate Hardy, Ken Ford, and Katie Ford.

Approval of minutes:

Ken made a motion to accept the minutes, Holly seconded, all voted aye.

Treasurer Report: Balance is \$189,785.51 no checks were written. Ken made a motion to accept treasurer report, Dave seconded, all voted aye.

Old Business:

1. Lance told the group that hats would be here the following Monday
2. Family Fun Day Updates: group is meeting May 30th to go over any last details. Tickets for raffles are done and being passed out. Group needing banner, tables, chairs, tents in case of weather, ammo, safety protections, bows and arrows, also firearms.

New Business: Weatherby Grand Opening- group is setting up a bottle to raffle of tickets for weatherby rifle. Group also decided to be a part of the bidding for the serial # 307 Gold edition for our banquet next year. Katie gave flyers for the table and located the banner, Group will need to be there setting up around 8AM that day of the opening.

Sam Walker is donating a 40-foot "connex" for our storage until. July 1st our lease is ending on our storage unit.

Funding Requests:

- a) Sheridan Walk in Areas Venteneta Treatment
- b) Hardy Pipeline Projects
- c) Stockade Beaver Creek Conifer Removal II
- d) Elk Mountain Big Horn Sheep sight ability project
- e) Sheridan County YCMA Kayak Replacement
- f) Hulett Youth Field Day

The group listened to funding requests on all these projects; The group will decide accepting these projects following the June's meeting. The group did have to decide on two projects because of time limit.

E) Sheridan County YVMA Kayak Replacement – Dave made a motion to approve request for Kayaks. The YCMA had their Kayak stolen from their storage unit. Dave made a motion to approve the request for the kayaks, Glen seconded, all voted aye.

F) Lyle Hartmann Hulett Youth Field Day- this request was for \$2500 to fund their youth day. Last year there were over 106 kids who attended. Mike made a motion to support this project, Ken seconded, all voted aye. The group will be giving a banner to Lyle.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:37PM. Next meeting is June 20th, 2019 at 6PM.

Wyoming Sportsman Group Meeting July 17, 2019

The Wyoming Sportsman Group regular meeting was called to order June 20th, 2019 at 6:01 PM. Members present were Lance Walker, Dave & Holly Tate, Mike Loutas, Ken Ford, Dan Thiele, Jeff Rye, Erika Peckham, Lynn Gray, Kim Fry, Dave Clengtson, Scott Badley, Nate Hardy, Rob Severance, Matthew Craig, Steve Fichter, Azia Fichter, and Katie Ford.

Approval of minutes:

Mike made a motion to accept the minutes as written, Ken seconded, all voted aye.

Treasurer Report:

Balance in account is \$150,842.84. Steve made a motion to accept treasurer report, Dave seconded, all voted aye. Above the Line bill for \$649.80 was presented to group, Ken made a motion to pay Toni, Matt seconded, all voted aye.

Old Business:

Still waiting on hats to arrive.

New Business:

- a. The group bought the 307 WYO Gold rifle at the opening of the Weatherby factory. The group purchased the gun in a live auction for \$26,000.00. Nate made a motion to use the gun at the banquet in the live auction, Steve seconded, all voted aye.

- b. The group also purchased a 7MM & 240 Mark 5S for the knife gun and treasure chest gun for the banquet 2020.
- c. Storage unit move- group decided to keep backpacks, hats, knives, and t-shirts in the storage unit at Pepsi, while banquet items will stay in the connex. The center pieces need to be sand blasted and powder coated.

Funding Request:

- a. Sheridan Walk in area Venteneta treatment- Todd from Wyoming Game & Fish presented the funding the request. Ken made a motion to accept the funding request for \$6000.00, Dave seconded, all voted aye.
- b. Hardy Pipeline Project- Dave made a motion to accept the funding request of \$4000.00, Mike seconded, all voted aye.
- c. Stockade Beaver Creek Conifer Removal II- we have funded this project already. Dave made a motion to not fund this project, Steve seconded, all voted aye.
- d. Elk Mountain Big Horn Sheep Sight Ability Project- Steve made a motion to support this project for \$3000.00, Nate seconded, all voted aye.
- e. Mule Deer Movement Seasonal Range- Tim Thomas asked for \$20,000.00. Group will vote the following meeting.
- f. Power River/ Pumpkin Buttes Mule Deer Movement, Survival, and Habitat Study- Requesting \$20,000.00. Group will vote the following meeting.
- g. Upper Powder River Mule Deer Initiative- Asking for \$18,000.00 to put 10 more collars on the grasslands and public land.
- h. Campbell County Shooting Sports 4-H- shooting sports are asking for funds for ammo for family's participating. Dave made a motion to accept the funding request of \$5225.21, Nate seconded, all voted aye.
- i. Clengtson Waterline & Tanks- In 2016 we funded 3 of these requests. All of these were originally accepted. Mike a motion to accept the funding request of \$8957.00, Matt seconded, all voted aye.
- j. Scott Bradley- talked with us at the Weatherby opening. Had a friend that fell and didn't make it. Scott really wants to make search and rescue high on the priority list. He asked the group to show up at the meeting at 2:30 on Thursday 27th.

WSG Shooting Complex- There is a pond that Complex was given. They will have no need for the land. This could be a great spot for the complex.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:48PM

Next meeting is August 15, 2019 @ 6PM.

Wyoming Sportsman Group Meeting August 15, 2019

The Wyoming Sportsman Group regular meeting was called to order July 18, 2019 at 6:01 PM. Members present were Lance Walker, Mike Loutas, Ken Ford Nate Hardy, Rob Severance, Matthew Craig, Steve Fichter, Azia Fichter, and Katie Ford. Approval of Minutes: Steve made a motion to approve the minutes, Nate seconded, all voted aye.

Treasurer Report: Gillette Printing- \$313.65 for raffle tickets, Katie Ford \$34.62 for printing. \$649.80 for accounting fees. 5 scholarship at \$1000.00 a piece. \$615.00 for yearly storage fee, Emma \$1428.48 for hat and logos= balance of \$142,796.26. Mike made a motion to accept the report, Matt seconded, all voted aye.

Old Business: No old business

New Business: Ken presented to the group the work he's put in contacting Black Hills Power & Light as the mine south pit by Wyodak has been released. Ken's idea is a WSG Lake! Ken has started the process and discussions are happening. Matt made a motion to

continuing pursue the planning, Mike seconded, all voted aye. Ken- WSG shooting range- Sam Saunders highly in favor with us using that land. He's meeting with his Dad and will be following up on us on where to build. Complex contacted Lance we got our setup day of March 6, 2019 because Black Jewel closing. Funding Requests: a. Mule Deer Area 10 Movement- \$18,000 request. Steve made a motion to approve this project, Matt seconded, all voted aye. b. Steve made a motion to deny the other Wyoming Game & Fish motion of b,c,d,and e. He said they are more the welcome to re -apply but we are getting close to starting to plan for banquet. Mike seconded, all voted aye. (refer to meeting's agenda for entire list of projects. c. Matt presented about the Sheridan College Biology Scholarships- \$3000 for Gillette, \$1000 for Sheridan. Group will vote following meeting. Backpack Update: 223 backpacks, 7 are the old logos, 120 vests, 210 knives, 16 boxes of 20 gauge, 312 hats. Subcommittees: Rob is gone the first two weeks of August. August 24, BBQ @ Robs. Sign-up sheet at next meeting. We had someone with the Visitors Beau come to our meeting wanting to plan and work together. Group will be thinking of different ways! Meeting adjourned at 7:17PM

Wyoming Sportsman Group Meeting September 19, 2019

The Wyoming Sportsman's group regular meeting was called to order on August 15, 2019 at 6:10 PM. There were no new members present, members present were Rob, Art, Steve Holly, Dave, Lance, Mike, Glen, Murphy, Lloyd, and Katie. Glen made a motion to approve the minutes., Rob seconded, all voted aye.

Treasurer report

Four scholarship checks were written for \$1000.00 each. The balance is \$138,791.26. Out of the 15 scholarships, 12 checks have been written. Steve made a motion to accept treasurer report, Murphy seconded, all voted aye.

Old Business:

1. WSG Shooting range- Ken was not at meeting so there was no update currently.
2. WSG Fishing hole- no updates currently
3. Rob's backyard BBQ August 24, 2019- sign-up sheet- 6:00PM at 7331 Rimrock Drive

New business

1. Lance found someone to sew our logos on the backpacks. Lance will bring one for us to vote on next meeting.

Funding request voting

1. Gillette College Biology Scholarships \$4000.00- Dave made a motion to approve the funding request for 3 scholarships to Gillette College, and 1 scholarship to Sheridan to be approved once a year, Steve seconded, all voted aye.
2. Access Yes \$7500.00- Steve made a motion to give WGF \$4000.00, Art seconded, all voted aye.
3. Brucellosis Raffle \$500.00 in prizes- Dave made a motion to give them a check for \$500.00 instead of backpacks, Steve seconded, all voted aye.
4. Black Bear Behaviors and Harvest Potential \$10,500.00- Steve made a motion to deny this request, Dave seconded all voted aye.

The group talked about the ideas of raffling off the Weatherby gun.

Discussed Platinum table ides for banquet- 12 tables. Everyone needs to brainstorm our top sponsors for a list.

Vice President report-

Steve gave away 11 back packs, 4 knives, 41 hats.

Total inventory

Backpacks- 212

Old backpacks- 7

Vests- 109

Knives- 206

Ammo- 16 boxes of 20 gauge,

Hats- 271

Meeting adjourned at 6:46 PM

Next meeting is September 19, 2019.

Wyoming Sportsman Group Meeting November 20, 2019

The Wyoming Sportsman Group regular meeting was called to order on September 19, 2019 at 7:10PM. Member present were Mike, Glen, Ken, Lance, Dave, Holly Matt, Steve, Rob, Rick Osborne, Gary Reinhart, Art, and Lynn. Approval of August Minutes: Holly made a motion to approve minutes, Matt seconded, all voted aye.

Treasurer Report: One check to Clementston Land and Livestock for \$7066.25 for well project was completed. Balance is \$131,720.0, Ken made a motion to accept treasurer report, Mike seconded, all voted aye.

Old Business: 1. WSG shooting range- waiting on Lance to get some maps 2. The group needs to be aware of the any leases we sign for land with the city and the little league field issues. 3. WSG Fishing Hole- Rusty Bell made a map of how the water is going to end up, waiting on hydraulic reports, they are even talking about giving us the shop that's also on the land. 4. Brainstorm for platinum table ideas: Black Rock, Melguard Construction, BRC

New Business: Cosner & Weatherby issues about not receiving his gun yet. Banquet Subcommittees: Gun & Bow= Ken (Chair) Murphy, Glen, Mike, Rob & wife, Cassidy (Mike's son in law) Games= Holly (Chair) Art, Kathleen, Lynn Gray Tickets= Katie (Chair), Lance, Holly Food/Beverage= Lance (Chair), Dave, Nate Sponsorships= Dave (Chair) Lance, Ken, Murphy Auction= Matt & Steve (chairs) Dave Check in= Katie & Lance Wheeler Donation & door prices= Dave & Mike Banner= Mike (chair) Matt Craig= The group discussed how we want to a hand in picking the scholarship winners. Field to Fork- this group mentors adults who have never been hunting. Looking for ideas with our group.

Next official meeting is November 21, 2019.

Banquet meeting November 7, 2019.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:23PM. November 7, 2019

Banquet Meeting Members that attended were Lance, Matt, Nate, Steve, Rob, Dave, Holly, Mike, Ken, Murphy, Katie, Glenn, and Jim. Meeting started at 6:08PM. Banquet

Subcommittees: Games-Holly/ contacted Casper Event Center and Rushmore Civic Center about Cher Tickets and other concert tickets. Also contacted to find some weekend getaways. Auction/ Steve would like Justin to come back, talked to the group about getting a different MC. Gunboard/ Ken working on gun board list Custom guns= Casey, Peter, and Chuck 12 Platinum tables \$3500, need to design center piece with Tom OG Center pieces need to be sand blasted Gold tables= \$2000 Silver= \$750 Bronze= \$350 Selling 750 tickets, printing 850 Checkin/ Lance= one set of keys for all the lock boxes? Meeting adjourned at 7:30PM

The Wyoming Sportsman's group regular meeting was called to order on November 11, 2019 at 6:10 PM. Members present were Lance Walker, Dave & Holly Tate, Mike Lotus, Steve Fichter, Ken Ford, Katie Ford, Rob Severance, Jeff Rye, Erika Peckham, Levi Wood, Todd Calitri, Jim Lyons, and Nate Hardy. Jim Lyons joins us from the Pheasant Forever Chapter in Sheridan. Dave made a motion to approve last month's minutes, Rob seconded, all voted aye.

Treasurer report- Rob wrote checks for College Scholarships 3 for \$1000.00, deposited 2 \$1000.00 scholarship checks that were returned, check made out to Wyoming Wounded Warriors for \$2675.00 for guitars from banquet, \$2450.00 for collars and Telonix for \$18,000.00, Gillette printing for \$246.65 for banquet tickets. Balance in account \$104,477.65. Ken made a motion to accept treasurer report, Steve seconded, all voted aye. Rob will be bringing bank statements to be added to our Minutes so we can be transparent about our funds with the recent troubles with other organizations in town.

Old Business:

WSG Shooting Range- doesn't sound like it's going to be a big deal with being next to city land, Lance showed maps to the group.

WSG Fishing Hole- no new reports, Ken is getting a hydraulic report. Jim Ford doesn't think there will be any surprises with the report.

Platinum Tables- Group added T&T Cranes, BCR, and Matthew Trucking. 7-12 spots are still open for sponsors.

New Business:

- a. Banquet insurance will use HUB
- b. Cam-Plex contacted Lance about a big team roping event. Ken made a motion to accept Cam-plex ideas about being a sponsor for \$500.00 and they would take that amount out of our total bill for the banquet, Dave seconded, all voted aye.
- c. Facebook Advertisement- Lance had an idea about running a cooler promo through the Banquet. The cooler will cost \$300 and will have our WSG logo on it. The group will establish a Facebook advertisement budget. Steve made a motion to run the cooler promo on our Facebook page, Dave seconded, all voted aye.
- d. Gold table gun selection; Weatherby Mark V
- e. Platinum table gun- Weatherby Mark V Backcountry TI 6.5 RPM- still working with Weatherby to see if this gun will be available.
- f. Showed the group how to fill out tickets and to make sure to get cellphone numbers!
- g. Commissioner Tag- trying to get 2 tags this year
- h. Banquet to do list- a) sand blast center pieces, Dave is going to grab one and bring to Ken b) Platinum table center pieces Tom is working on c) Black Rock gun holders- Dave is going to get 25 more made d) Cam-Plex is updating the layout for Lance
- i. Funding Request for Wyoming Game & Fish – Lance will finish the letters and changing how we pay and work with Wyoming Game & Fish to make it easier.

No funding Request this meeting.

Sub Committee Update:

- a) Holly wasn't able to get Cher tickets so working on something else
- b) Matt can be in charge of keeping track of all auction item amounts and screens during banquet
- c) Group still needs to pick a MC
- d) Gun Board- Ken is working on lists. Starting with 60 guns. Ken also bought more material for gun board panels. Still keeping the 1-20 chances for winning. Will have the opportunity to add 10 more guns at the end if tickets are sold. Katie will get tickets made.
- e) Bow & Optics- will be bought from Sportsman's Warehouse
- f) Games- Holly hasn't finalized her game list yet, 4-H Shooting Sports is handling all the kid's games, Rock wall has been okayed by Cam-plex.
- g) Banquet tickets have been printed and handed out.
- h) Custom Guns- Peter's gun is underwritten 6.5 PRC Carbon Fiber. Chuck is a 300 Win, 3rd gun from HS Precision- custom gun/ build your own
- i) Food/Beverages- Vendor check list, Pokeys, Railyard, and Prime Rib. Appetizers from Nate. Bids will be brought to December meeting. Group talked about really looking at the bids and deciding who would be best for this year.
- j) Sponsorships- Omega Rifle has been underwritten so far
- k) Auction- Justin is in line for auctioneer, he would like the group to donate to their convention like we have in the past. Steve has started contacting a bunch of companies for donations and items.
- l) Check in- Lance Wheeler will be running front check in again
- m) Scholarships- no updates
- n) Family day- no updates
- o) Vice President inventory update- 17 backs, 4 knives given totals are backpacks- 195, old backpacks- 7 vest-92 knives- 139, hats- 245, 16 boxes of 20 gauge.
- p) Mike will be looking for more vests.

Good of the Group- Erica spoke on Dec 4-5 will be captured. Talked about them showing projects we have worked with at the banquet. They are going to share pictures and projects.

Next meeting is December 19, 2019. Meeting adjourned at 7:41PM.

Wyoming Sportsman Group Meeting

January 20, 2020

The Wyoming Sportsman Group regular meeting was called to order on December 19, 2019 at 6:03 PM. Members present were Mike Loutas, Katie Ford, Murphy Love, Kirsten DaVonon, Todd Caltrider, Art Allen, Glen Rupp, Floyd Cape, Rob Severance, Dave & Holly Tate, and Steve Fichter.

Approval of minutes:

Dave made a motion to approve minutes, Mike seconded, all voted aye.

Treasurer Report: Check wrote for \$500 to Cam-plex for roping event, HS Precision for custom gun \$1899.50, \$950 for Omega Precision gun, \$2600 for Weatherby Gun, leaving a balance of \$98028.35. Holly made a motion to approve treasurer report, Dave seconded, all vote aye.

Old Business:

Shooting Range- Meeting with the Saunder after the 1st of the year.

Fishing Pond- Jan 10th Black Hills Power is meeting to talk about plans. City told us they'd take care of the legal part.

Funding Requests:

YMCA Sheridan asking for \$1000.00 for gps for their camp. We have tabled all funding requests until after the banquet. Dave made a motion that they come and present at our meeting to answer questions about the project. Holly seconded the motion, all voted aye.

Sub Committees:

- a) Gun/Bow board- all tickets in and lists are ready
- b) Games- no new updates, Holly is working on some new ideas also getting Ken a list for guns for games she needs
- c) Tickets- some were turned in. Banquet, gun, and bow are all available.
- d) Food/Beverages- the group read over the bids that were given for food. It was an unanimous vote that Pokeys would be our caterers. They have some great ideas for setup and are donating all the appetizers.
- e) Emails were sent to commissioners about tags
- f) Center pieces- Dave said he was going to get the center pieces to Ken to sand blast
- g) Tom is working on platinum table center pieces
- h) Black Rock is making more Gold Gun holders
- i) Complex layout is being approved and will be shown to the group.

For the good of the group: We will meet Jan. 9 & 23rd for meetings. February we will meet every Thursday.

Meeting adjourned at 6:50pm